
 

 

 
 



 

 

● Brought 19,421 people living with HIV into or re-engaged in care through Ryan White EHE funding in 
2021; 

● Provided 44,000 people with pre-exposure prophylaxis (PrEP) through CDC EHE funding in 2021 & 
2022; 

● Conducted nearly 600,000 HIV tests, identifying 8,500 previously undiagnosed individuals, with CDC 
EHE funding in 2021 and 2022; 

● Distributed over 300,000 at-home HIV self-tests through CDC EHE funding in 2021 and 2022. 
 
Recently released HIV surveillance data found that EHE jurisdictions saw a 16% decrease in new HIV infections 
between 2017 and 2021, compared to 12% of all jurisdictions.  
 
The Committee’s bill completely abandons EHE, which could leave thousands of people living with HIV without 
comprehensive care, tens of thousands of people without access to PrEP, and millions of missed opportunities 
to test a person for HIV so they are aware of their status and can make informed decisions about their health. 
We are deeply concerned that this bill will not only stop progress being made to achieve the goals set forth by 
former President Trump in 2019, but will exacerbate the HIV epidemic which has plagued our nation for 40 
years. This could lead to more HIV infections, which in the long run, will require more healthcare spending 
which would far outweigh any “savings” from eliminating EHE. We are especially concerned about the impact 
this would have on rural communities which receive EHE funding, as the HIV epidemic is continuing to grow in 
rural areas, especially in the South. 
 
Additionally, the Committee is proposing to completely eliminate Part F of the Ryan White HIV/AIDS program, 
which funds dental services for people living with HIV, provides workforce training and technical assistance to 
ensure that HIV treatment is comprehensive and effective, and funds innovative and new models for HIV 
treatment and care. The Ryan White Program is so successful because each part of the program complements 
each other, and Ryan White clients receive the best care through the interactions of each part. Eliminating Part 
F would disrupt that care model and could impact the quality of services that people living with HIV receive.   
 



 

 

four fiscal years. This proposal would pull the rug out from under the response, and turn back progress. We 
urge you to reconsider this proposal and ensure that these programs receive the necessary r


